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M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 

Date/Time:     January 30, 2023 at 3:23 p.m. 
Incident:        2023-151239 
Location:        44th Street and Ray Road  
Victim:           Teenage male, non-life-threatening injury 
 
 

Shooting at Gas Station Leaves Teen Injured  

(January 30, 2022) Phoenix police detectives responded to 44th Street and Ray Road to investigate a 
call of a shooting that injured a teenage male.         

On January 30, 2023 just before 3:30 p.m. Phoenix police responded to several calls of shots fired at 
a gas station near 44th Street and Ray Road. Officers arrived and found a juvenile teenager suffering 
a gunshot wound. He was transported to the hospital with non-life-threatening injuries. Officers 
searched the area for the suspect(s).   

Detectives responded to take over the investigation. Early information indicates there was a gun fight 
in the parking lot of a gas station. The suspect(s) left the area after the shooting and remain 
outstanding. The victim is currently being treated for non-life-threatening injuries. Information about 
what led up to the shooting are still under investigation. Anyone with information can contact the 
Phoenix Police Department, or Silent Witness (480-WITNESS or 480-TESTIGO for Spanish).     
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Public Affairs Bureau 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


